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Bob & Toni Crummett’s 
Streamcicle

Spring is on it’s way! The Oregon Airstream Club is looking forward to providing lots of 
opportunities to reconnect with old friends and to make  new ones through a fantastic number 
of rallies this year.  A huge thank you to everyone who participated in our March newsletter. All 
of our reporters are eager to continue to connect and inform you about favorite campgrounds, 
artists, Airstream tips, Rally and Membership news and what your Board and Region 10 have 
been working on.  We want to thank all of you who helped bring the March issue to life.
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Rally News

If you are eager to get on the road, we still have lots of 
camping opportunities for you. I’m going to tell you 
which rallies still have openings, but if there is a rally 
you want to attend that’s full, do let the host know 
that you would like to be on the waiting list. The 
waiting lists very often clear. To see details about these 
rallies includes dates and more specific locations, go to 
airstreamclub.org/Oregon and scroll down to events.


State park openings:

Champoeg over the 4th of July (close to Portland): 12

Nehalem Bay near Manzanita on the coast: 4

Bullards Beach on the southern Oregon coast: 6

Tumalo near Sisters and Bend, Oregon: 5

LaPine just south of Bend: 12

Silver Falls and Cape Lookout state parks are full, but 
you can get on the waiting list by emailing me at 
twestover@mac.com


Other Rally Openings:

April Fools Rally near Sweet Home, OR: 2

Bird Migration Rally in Burns, OR: 4

Ana Rally between LaPine and Lakeview: 1

Pelton Rally near Madras, OR: 6

Ashland Rally near Ashland, OR: 5

Remote Rally near Myrtle Point, OR: 3

The Narrows Rally near Malheur Wildlife Refuge: 7

End of Year Rally at Deschutes County Fairgrounds: 42


While learning about what other clubs and regions are doing, I discovered that many other 
organizations are now serving food at rallies. This is totally optional. We would encourage 
any host who decides to serve food to obtain a food handler’s license. Also, it works to send 
out a detailed menu for people to decide if they want to participate or not. Food can be 
served safely in to-go containers as well. If rally participants want to partake, they can pay 
for the food separately from the rally fee. We are in a state of flux about this right now, but 
as more and more of us become vaccinated, there are more opportunities to interact safely.  


Please let me know if you have any questions or concerns about the upcoming rallies.


Terri Warren

Terri Warren 

OAC Rally Coordinator 

mailto:twestover@mac.com
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Membership Chair - Mel Simrell:


Spring is right around the corner and, I don’t know about you, 
but I can’t wait to attend some rallies!  Many thanks to Terri 
for offering so many this year…

As the saying goes “There are no strangers here; only friends 
you haven’t met yet’.  (Yeats) 


So let’s all welcome our new friends:


Oregon-	                                    Texas

Jeff & Debbie Larson.                Mark & Cindy Dunagan

 Shamus & Julie Gramache,

 Darian & Lea Domes, 

Janet Carpenter, 

Fabian & Danielle Mills,


Washington-

Dwayne & Marilyn Norris-Reppe

Sherri and CJ Vadala, 

Pat & Diane Mann, 

Darlene & Diane Carpenter


Mel & Mike Simrell

MEMBERSHIP MESSAGE

ENJOY THE JOURNEY, AIRSTREAM IDEAS FOR NEWBIES By Mel Simrell 

The formal definition of a Newbie is “a person who has recently started a new activity”.

Congratulations if you just ordered one or you just bought one or just traded for a different 
length of one, because this Airstream blog is especially for you.....

And if you just like reading anything 

Airstream related, which means scouring Pinterest and/or joining various Facebook groups, 
yep you too!


After Airstreaming for 3 1/2 years, I still consider myself a Newbie. I find it a continual 
learning experience, and although I have taught Airstream organization and cooking tips/
ideas, thank goodness I always have the opportunity to learn more from seasoned 
Airstreamers at that rallies I attend! For the next few months in this newsletter, I will be 
introducing topics and sharing useful ideas, resources and insight from myself and others. 

Come along for the ride!
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By Kathy Geese, Cub Reporter:

Let me introduce you to our new regular OAC newsletter 
column featuring a new OAC member.  For this inaugural 
column, I closed my eyes and put a finger on the new 
member list.  Turns out I have met them and many of you 
may have as well!  Kat and Brent Pence are residents of 
Salem, OR, and owners of Pence NW Construction.  They 
keep a busy schedule as their construction company 
specializes in commercial and, their focus in 2020, high-
end residential projects. Because of work obligations, they 
joined for a few years, had to take a year off and then, well, 
COVID 2020, but now, they are members again and 
welcome back!  

 

Travel Companions:  Lily, a 12-year old Bichon and 
Winston, a 10-year old Yorkie that was in BIG trouble at 
the time of this interview.

Current trailers: 2017 27’ International Signature (love the 
walk around queen bed) and a SO COOL 1957 16’ Bubble 
they purchased in 2011 and completely restored over a 

five-year period completing in 2016. And they were married in it.  ATTENTION VINTAGE 
COLLECTORS – Kat and Brent will be selling the Bubble in the next month or two.  I have 
seen this trailer and first- class restoration so let me know if you are interested and I can put 
you in touch with them!

Why the Airstream Lifestyle? The culture, community, and build quality. But really, who 
could resist owning an Airstream?

Hobbies: Flying their Cessna (more aluminumaholics here)

What is the one thing you added to your trailer you love the most? Brent: Bose sound 
bars and larger TVs / Kat: the Teak shower floor


Brent & Kat Pence

Meet A New Member
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What is the one thing you would change on 
your current trailer? Solar (hopefully happening 
soon!)

Goals for 2021 Camping?  At least five rallies 
and caravans

Any other 2021 camping plans? Not yet, but 
hopefully a roadtrip down to California

Favorite season to camp? Early Autumn

Favorite campground? Nehalem Bay State park

All-time favorite camping trip? The Solar 
Eclipse Rally in 2017 (Reporter note – I hear this 
a lot)


Boondocker or Glamper? Glamper

What advice would you give to a newbie to Airstreaming? Listen to everyone’s advice but 
in the end do what feels right to you. Everyone does it different and everyone has an opinion.

Do you have any safety tips for traveling? Communicate! Always have a co-pilot if possible. 
Also, take your time. Don’t be in a hurry because that’s when you forget or break something.

What do you enjoy the most about being a member of the OAC? The rallies make it easy 
for us to schedule camping trips and try out new locations. (Reporter note: this was prior to the 
recent registration with many rallies filling quickly so glad to see more will be added)

 

Thanks, Kat and Brent and look forward to seeing you again in 2021!


The Wedding Bubble
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 Leak Test Rally, By Brian Smith:

Our annual Leak Test Rally was a great 
success.  We held the rally at the Cannon Beach RV 
Resort on January 21 to 24.  If you’ve never visited 
this campground you might consider adding it to your 
plans. 


Safe camping during COVID times requires social 
distancing, masks and limits on some activities.  That 
didn’t prevent us from catching up with old friends 
and making some new ones though. There were 
several campfires to share and everyone respected 
the limits of no more than 6 people getting together 
with proper social distancing. 


I found some of our campers a few blocks away on 
the main street where there were plenty of options 
for to-go food and outdoor seating.  The lunch at 
the Screw and Brew (and hardware store and pub) 
looked great and the pastries at the Bald Eagle 
Coffee House were excellent and still warm when I 
walked them home for breakfast.  During the days 
we had some campers who went to the trails to 
take in the coastal views and others who went to 
Astoria to enjoy the local history.  Many explored 
the beach since it was just a short walk from the 
campground. 


A personal high point for me was watching the elk 
work their way by the campground just a few feet 

from us.   It really got exciting to watch the bucks locking horns and hearing them sound off. 


For those headed toward Portland after the rally 
we had a beautiful snowy drive home.  
Fortunately the other drivers were also cautious 
and it stayed warm enough that the roads were 
not icy. 


Now for the official part of this trip report: based 
on an informal survey of our campers, there were 
zero leaks reported.  It was a great kickoff for our 
2021 rally season!


A herd of elk join a flock of Airstreamers

Brian & Judy Smith

RALLY REPORTS
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Story by Rhonda Levine:

We  got to know the Edgertons a bit when we attended 
the same gathering at Riverbend Park in Sweethome last 
year. Our group of 8 trailers gathered apart and with 
masks to share stories and tales of travels and 
adventures. We learned that Rob makes wooden bowls 
which he donates to charities. And here is his story...


Rob and Janene bought their first Airstream in Eugene at 
Sutton in 2014. It was a 23’ with a front bed. Rob had just 
retired. Prior to the Airstream the Edgertons had done 
some tent camping. And then graduated to truck camping. 
Rob had been a Boy Scout and was familiar with the great 
outdoors. He grew up in Silverton and in the 60s his 
neighbors had an Airstream. Those neighbors traveled 
and shared stories of their adventures. In 2020 they 
bought the second and 
last Airstream in 
Portland. It was a new 
25’ rear bed.


To say these folks have traveled extensively would not do 
justice to what they’ve done and where they have been. I’ll 
start with a few of their more local trips. In 2016 they did 
Alumapaloosa in Jackson Center, Ohio which is the Mother 
Ship location. They toured the factory which was expanding. 
Explored the Service Center. The employees and bosses 
showed them through. They were very congenial. There 
were workshops to attend and lots to learn. In 2019 they did 
the Kentucky Bourbon rally for 28 days. Other West Coast 
Airstreamers were there. They did a Sternwheeler on the 
Ohio River. Saw Churchill Downs. Saw the state Capitol. And 
more. Last year found them in Colorado and Utah in 
September. Leaves were changing in the high country. 
Aspens were aglow in Telluride, CO. They had hoped to go 
to the Balloon Festival in Albuquerque but due to Covid it 
was cancelled. They will try again this year.


They have also done dozens of international trips to places like New Zealand(5 times), South 
Africa, Croatia and China. At some point we may do another interview about those trips. They 
have visited some 46 countries!


Courtesy Parking

Rob Edgerton (photo by Rob)

MEMBER ARTISTS
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Now on to the bowls. When Rob was a boy his Dad had 
a Shopsmith and Rob would throw bowls. Other kids 
were doing that too, but at school. He could do it at 
home! Then for about 50 years there was a lull. Long lull! 
After retirement he built a huge shop. It’s big enough to 
hold his 1931 Model A Coupe with a rumble seat( which 
he drives in parades and with the Model A club in 
Portland), his tractor, his large Janene’s elk head, their 
Airstream and a shop area for woodworking


The wood used for the bowls comes from various 
sources. Some of it comes from supply stores. Some is 
local. It’s mostly Eastern Hard Maple, Walnut, Bloodwood 
and Ash. Last week when they were at the Coast he 
purchased some local Myrtlewood. His bowls have 
segmented patterns which allows Rob to feature 
interesting layouts and multiple woods in each bowl. 

They recently took out a 25 year old Japanese Maple at their 
home and he made Janene some items to remember it with.


The bowls are not for sale. You read that correctly. He will only donate the bowls where 
they can raise money for causes he favors. Like food banks and Meals on Wheels. So if 

you have a charity to donate to Rob may chat with you about it. He does do bottle stoppers 
for Red Ridge Farms in Dundee where they are sold at Durant Vineyards.


Beginning Process
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When they are not traveling, Rob and Janene 
can be found on their 25 acre farm west of 
Yamhill. They’ve been there for 28 years, and  
you are invited to use their beautiful courtesy 
parking space with full hookups. Call the 
Edgertons to reserve at 503-887-7357. They 
grow Douglas Firs and manage the land for 
timber. In his spare time Rob likes to do Ham 
radio and some photography.


This is a couple who don’t sit still for long, they’ve 
got lots to do!


The Edgerton shop
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By Kathy Geese

I subscribe to several FB cooking groups plus follow a couple of online 
bloggers and Paprika kept popping up with members (and our daughter) 
as a favorite app. I purchased the version that I can use on my iPad and 
iPhone ($4.99) last month and pleased to discover Paprika automatically 
syncs with both of my devices. (Also available for Android devices). 
 So what does this app do and why is it a good travel app?  

 


1) It allows me to save recipes from anywhere on the web and allows me to both save and organize them. 
 For example, I made categories on my Paprika app for breakfast, lunch, dinner, Instant Pot, and pot lucks 
(hang in there, one of these days…..) .  Easy to read and can even be scaled for number of servings.  And 
there are timers imbedded in the recipes so you just tap to get a reminder when something needs stirred or 
is done.  And sharing recipes is easy peasy.

 

2) The app also allows me to add key words so if I have a recipe that is vegetarian, I note “vegetarian” 

when I save the recipe.  Then, when my friend that is vegetarian is coming over for dinner (again, 
one of these days) I can filter by only those recipes.  The search engine on this app is amazing. 
 Let’s say the cupboard is almost bare but I do have a package of pork chops in the freezer.  If I 
am out camping and have cell service or wifi, I can select “browser” within the app and search for 
“Ina Garten pork chop recipes”.  Most often I do not have connectivity but because I have saved 
my favorite recipes in to the app, I can search “pork chops” and every recipe I have downloaded 
that has pork chops as an ingredient, will pull up as saved in to memory.  


 

3) Exploring this feature now but I can create menu plans for my camping trip and the app will generate a 

grocery list.  It even groups ingredients by aisle (dairy, meat, etc.) and combines ingredients used 
in multiple recipes.  For example, if I am using eggs in two different recipes, it will tell me the 
total number of eggs I need to pack.  I haven’t used it yet but I can also build a “pantry” list of 
items I keep in the trailer like olive oil, balsamic vinegar, etc.  For now, I just know what I always 
keep in the trailer so can cross off the grocery list. Next camping trip, I will already have a 
template with recipes and meal plans and can adjust if I want to change things up for a couple of 
meals.


 

Best of all, instead of packing up cookbooks on longer trips, I bring my phone and iPad and have 
everything I need!

 

Helpful tip: Ina Garten is one of my personal favorite cooks and I am building a Paprika digital cookbook 
with lots of her recipes.  I noticed if I try downloading a recipe in to the app through Google, I get an 
error message stating it is a “cached copy provided by Google and load from the original website in order 
to save”. I just go to foodnetwork.com and download from there.  Questions?  Email me at 
kathygeese@gmail.com and we can figure it out together.

USEFUL APPS

mailto:kathygeese@gmail.com
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YOUR SHINY LIFE - By Mel Simrell 


Welcome fellow campers! Pull up a chair around our virtual campfire and lets talk 
about: What’s Cookin’?

This is big question and hear is my humble answer... Well that depends on what style 
of cook you are!


A. You are a cook who loves to plan meals in advance and prep your ingredients at 
home for the trip ahead

Or


B. You are a cook who loves all the appliances that make meals convenient

Or


C. You are a cook who loves the adventure of gathering your food on your travels 
when you visit markets, shops and stands

Or


D. You are a cook who loves to swing by Costco to choose from the variety of 
prepared “heat-and-eat” meals (and maybe a roasted chicken too)

Me? I’m probably “All of the Above”.

Truth be told, if all my husband had to pack was peanut butter, bread, boxed mac & 
cheese and soda he would be just fine.

Maybe that should be E.?


I actually do meal planning and I keep in mind that fridge space is limited. That’s why 
when It comes to prepping, I’m on it...


A. Cut raw veggies in pieces and store in water that can be in kept in containers or 
bags that zip (no water spillage!)

Spaghetti sauce, chili, stew, lasagna and soup can all be made ahead, bagged and 
frozen. Make sure they are frozen flat to stack them for more room when you store 
them in the freezer or cooler.


If you follow a particular diet/meal program, it makes sense to have your “go to” items 
prepped and on hand.


B. I know people who couldn’t imagine traveling without their coffee station, ice 
maker, instant cooker, slow cooker, air fryer, the list goes on. Personally I have a 
toaster, a little 3qt slow cooker (which holds a whole chicken nicely), a table top grill 
and my favorite appliance, my electric skillet!

This fits perfect in an overhead locker and I use it more than I use the stove top. In 
fact, I place the skillet on top of the metal stove cover when I cook. I love “one skillet” 

CULINARY WISDOM
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meals and especially like the easy clean up. Perfect for breakfast, hot sandwiches for 
lunch (yummy grilled cheese) and endless easy dinner options.


C. Some travelers find a thrill discovering the epicurean opportunities that the journey 
reveals. It’s wonderful to savor local flavors and pick up ingredients that gives you a 
culinary flair!


Basics to have on hand:

Rice and pastas of your choice Chicken, beef or vegetable broth, Garbanzo beans, 
Lentils, Refried beans, Tomato sauce, Garlic, Onions, Cheese, Tomatoes, Mayo, 
Mustards, spices beside salt and pepper, if space is limited, I suggest: basil, rosemary, 
cumin, oregano, and chili flakes. These will take your meals in many flavor directions!


D. You probably know what your tried and true favorites are, but

when you hit the deli aisle, think about adding: Kirkland pulled pork, Rotisserie chicken 
plus Kirkland or other brands of container soups.


Yes this is a topic that can go on for hours with recipes galore, but the bottom line is: if 
you give some thought as to what kind of cook you are, you’ll be glad that you did 
some planning so you can be prepared for any quick getaway at a moments notice.

Thanks for spending time with me and remember~ Enjoy Your Shiny Life!


Mel & Mike Simrell
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Everyone has talents.  Mine is in recognizing a good idea and 
shamelessly using it.  I wish I could find the original FaceBook post of 
the person that photographed his/her system of storing multiple power 
cord adapters, surge protector and the sway bar wrench as I would give 
full credit for their genius idea!  Since those are the things we need to 
get out quickly when we set up camp, I recognized his/her idea of 
storing them on the inside of the storage bay door would be both 
organized and convenient.  Plus reminds us not to drive off and leave the 
wrench on the picnic table at our site.  Since I like to camp fancy, I 
found these darling little guys on Amazon.  They are called Bosszi 
Smiling Twins Broom Holders, are stainless steel so shouldn’t rust, and 
came with industrial strength tape to attach securely.  My helpful spouse 
bent stainless steel to make the bracket for the sway bar wrench and 
Gorilla double-sided mounting tape to hold the brackets on to the door 
so no drilling.  Under $40 project but regular broom holder brackets like 
the original post I saw would cost less (just not as cute) and perform the 
same function.  Have a gadget or gizmo you love and willing to share in 
future newsletters or have a question?  Contact me at 
kathygeese@gmail.com.

GADGETS AND GIZMOS

Kathy Geese

mailto:kathygeese@gmail.com
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ON THE ROAD WITH LUNA - by Florence Tramoni


We left Jan 6 in a monsoon rain and just about floated to central Oregon. I 
really wanted to make Redding CA on the first night and did, 11 hours and 
610 miles. I usually don't make such long hauls. Redding RV Park is perfect 
for an overnight. This was my only stop in 3 weeks using hookups. Easy to do 
when it’s sunny. 


Day 2 was a breeze distance wise, 375 miles but ooooh the stretch in the 
east Bay on Hwy 680 through Concord, Walnut Creek, Pleasanton. I think Cal 
Trans forgot to repair this main highway after the SF earthquake in 1989. The 
pavement was wavy, broken, and potholed for about 20 miles. I was white 
knuckling just to maintain the speed limit (55) while mid-morning heavy traffic 
was moving at 70. I love my PNW drivers that are polite, use turn signals and 
let you into their lane.

Our first 3-day stop was south of Big Sur on the central CA coast at Kirk 

Creek Campground (no hookups). 


Relatively no one on the Pacific Coast 
Hwy which was wonderful because the 
average speed is 30 mph with many 
15-20 mph curves perched 1000 feet 
from the water with the edge just right 
there. Many of the trails I was hoping to 
hike were closed because of the rains 
they had this fall. So we went back 
north for a day to Carmel. It's a picture-
perfect community, where everything is 
clean, cute and flawless. I gave a 

moment of thought of playing a round of golf at Pebble Beach but my 
campsite was an hour and a half each way, so Luna and I just ogled the 
beachside holes. I was able to do the drive without the trailer to and from 
Carmel... what a different experience actually stopping to take pictures. One 
thing about this section of coastline is there are no beaches so my shell 
collecting was limited to say the least. 


OAC TRAVEL JOURNALS
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On the way to Santa Barbara, near 
Hearst Castle, a must see is the 
Piedras Blancas elephant seal rookery 
near San Simeon. The beach 
absolutely covered with elephant seals. 
Like hundreds of them! It is loud! 


I had forgotten how much I love Santa 
Barbara. I ended up staying 4 days, 
camped at Refugio State Park on the 

beach (no hookups). Super dog friendly town, great beaches, amazing golf, 
fun shopping. I went to college here in the late 70s and what is so cool, is the 
changes are imperceptible. They have 
taken city planning and growth 
seriously. AMAZING round of golf at 
Sandpiper Golf Course---who needs 
Pebble Beach??? I'm pretty sure they 
would not have allowed my canine 
caddy up at the fancy course in 
Carmel!


Well, we are off and heading south. 
Mid 60s, clear skies while it's snowing 
at home. I actually like both. Joshua 
Tree National Park is beautiful, but the 

main campgrounds I found to be not so 
great with the trailer and the sites very 
close together. We ended up moving to 
Belle Campground and I got exactly what I 
was hoping for. Not many sites (first come 
first served), all huge, flat and just the big 
rocks you expect at Joshua Tree NP.
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We moved on to Quartzite for a few days and joined the El Camino Real 
Airstream Club rally. I was a rookie to Quartzite and didn’t want to do it alone 
so I crashed their rally. Great folks. If you haven’t done Quartzite, it’s a must 
at least once. Only in America…
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FUN FACTS WITH FLORENCE...Florence Tramoni


Wastewater tank sensors – just what you want to think about!


My go to source for techy questions calls the tank sensors “idiot lights”. 
They are at their best in a new, perfectly level trailer. Then, some human 
intervention becomes necessary. On most Airstreams, the sensors are 
inside the tanks and become susceptible to gunk (esp paper in the black 
water tank) accumulating on them. One remedy is to go for a start/stop 
drive with some water and a bunch of crushed ice the tank. Another is to 
use a lidded trashcan and just not put paper in there. It seems reasonable 
that the sensors will fail at some point, and they can be replaced with 
those that have a Teflon shield protecting the probes.


The grey water tank should be sanitized at least yearly and you can find as 
many methods as there are forums and websites on the issue. 

When it comes to your gray water holding tanks, solids are not the only 
things that can coat your sensors. Be aware of what goes down the drains: 
food waste, grease, oil, hair and soap cause most of the sensor issues 
during normal use. These have become one of my favorite gadgets https://
smile.amazon.com/gp/product/B000T9YO5E/
ref=ppx_yo_dt_b_search_asin_title?ie=UTF8&psc=1. 


Really, I think the easiest method to avoid unpleasant surprises is to keep 
things clean in the way that works for you, and use a flashlight to look 
down in there if you aren’t sure where the level is at 🔦 


Florence Tramoni

https://smile.amazon.com/gp/product/B000T9YO5E/ref=ppx_yo_dt_b_search_asin_title?ie=UTF8&psc=1
https://smile.amazon.com/gp/product/B000T9YO5E/ref=ppx_yo_dt_b_search_asin_title?ie=UTF8&psc=1
https://smile.amazon.com/gp/product/B000T9YO5E/ref=ppx_yo_dt_b_search_asin_title?ie=UTF8&psc=1
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OAC BOARD NEWS

Norma Massier, OAC Secretary: 
The Board has continued  to meet via Zoom approximately once per quarter.  Minutes are 
posted on the OAC website for your review.  Currently the following projects are being 
worked on: 

(1) Development of a New Member Handbook (Carol Dion chairs this committee) 

(2) Review and Revision of our Constitution and Bylaws which is required every five years 

by our International Airstream Club. OAC members will receive a JotForm ballot to 
approve these revisions in a few weeks. Major revisions are: spouse/partner will also 
have a vote, terms of office for V.P.’s/President have been shortened to one year, and 
job descriptions have been more clearly defined for officers as well as for standing 
committees. These revisions are all based on a model constitution and bylaws which 
were developed by International.


(3) The Board approved appointment of Chris Wagner to our open 2nd VP position.

(4) Amy D’Abbruccio continues to expand our clubs social media presence.

(5) We continue to discuss ways to camp safely during Covid concerns.


Type to enter text

The newsletter committee would love to receive stories of your Airstream 
adventures for publication in future  issues.  You too could become a wildly 
popular guest author.  Photos of you favorite campgrounds, roadside attractions, 
places of interest, etc. can be sent to nmassier@comcast.net.
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 Rhonda Levine, Region 10, 1st Vice President:


Region 10 is alive and well and we are looking forward to the warmth of Spring soon. 
Here are some of the things happening...


Our region no longer has a newsletter but what we do have is an eBlast. The first was 
sent out about a month ago and you should have received it. It contained a few articles 
and pieces of information of interest to Region 10 members and links to more detail. 
These eBlasts will continue as news develops. For instance... if any regional rallies are 
cancelled it will generate an eBlast so all will be informed. These will appear in your email 
from time to time.


On February 19 we had a Regional Officers Discussion with 25 in attendance. It was 
hosted by Tom Smithson who is our Constitution and Bylaws guru. We were discussing 
regional rallies which are held every year or two depending on the region. We do every 
two years. We discussed things like when and where these rallies are held, who 
organizes and hosts them, what is included for participants, what’s done with any profit, 
and so on.


As people continue to receive vaccinations and Covid starts to come under more control, 
travel will begin to loosen up and more folks will hit the road. We’re hopeful that Canada 
will open her borders and allow travel back and forth. We have clubs within our regional 
states with officers who need to be installed. We’d prefer to do these in person but can 
rely on Zoom when that can’t happen. We’re always thinking about and discussing how 
rallies will look this year. And what our new normal will be in the future.


As your 1st Vice President of the region I will be President eventually and need all the 
help I can get prepping for what’s to come. If you have questions, thoughts, suggestions 
or want to participate email me at rhondaxo@comcast.net. We are here to serve us all 
and make our camping experiences the best they can be.


REGION 10 NEWS

Rhonda Levine

mailto:rhondaxo@comcast.net
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CLUB WEBSITE: airstreamclub.org/oregon
OAC on FACEBOOK: The Oregon Airstream Club

REGION 10 on FACEBOOK: facebook.com/groups/1473216976235744/
REGION 10 WEBSITE:  region10.airstreamclub.net

INSTAGRAM: oregon airstream club

TWITTER: oregonairstreamclub


See above for new website information:


President: Mike Able: 
klmab11@comcast.net


Past President: Brad Taylor: 
merc52man@comcast.net


First V. President: Carol Dion: 
jh.cd.dion@gmail.com


Second V.P.: Chris Wagner: 
cactusw@msn.com 


Secretary: Norma Massier: 
nmassier@comcast.net


Treasurer: Stacey Rovenelli: 
icuffm@att.net


Membership:  Mel Simrell: 
mmsimrell@gmail.com


Social Media: Amy D’Abruccio:

amyd@att.net

Directors:


Mary Chris Stangland: mc.stang2@gmail.com 
Rhonda Levine: rhondaxo@comcast.net 
Steve Holmes: tholmesrn1@charter.net 

Rally Coordinator:  Terri Warren: 
twestover@mac.com


Web Master: Bob Crummett: 
bobbyc@advgra.com


Newsletter: 


Norma Massier: nmassier@comcast.net


Rhonda Levine: rhondaxo@comcast.net


Kathy Geese: kathygeese@gmail.com


Florence Tramoni: florenceftramoni@gmail.com


OFFICERS & COMMITTEE CHAIRS

OAC CONTACTS

mailto:rhondaxo@comcast.net
mailto:bobbyc@advgra.com
mailto:nmassier@comcast.net
mailto:rhondaaxo@comcast.net
mailto:klmab11@comcast.net
mailto:cactusw@msn.com
mailto:icuffm@att.net
mailto:mmsimrell@gmail.com
mailto:amyd@att.net
http://airstreamclub.org/oregon
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1473216976235744/
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NEWSLETTER COMMITTEE

Kathy Geese

Norma & Bill Massier

Rhonda Levine

Florence Tramoni


